

**Hurst Community Association
Exec Committee Meeting April 2017**

1. Present.

Brian Scanlan. Donald Barr. Mark Fish. Danny Williams. Mark Fish. Nat Lyne.
Manhar Patel. Richard Ambler. Kishor Thaker. Richard Ambler.

2. Apologies for absence.

None.

3. Minutes of the last meeting.

Accepted as a true record.

4. Matters arising from the minutes.

Matters outstanding from previous meetings.

5a Heating. Two new boilers have now been installed and are up and working. Don said that the timings need looking at as the heating is coming on at the wrong times. Brian said he would look at this.

10c Work trimming trees overlooking the centre. Janet Matley (St Johns Church Warden) has forwarded the account from Tameside (£500) Mark said that we should hold payment on this as there are some issues. During the work the telephone connection was broken and there is damage to the stone work over one of the side entrances. (Beer cellar)

6c The new Friday group "Toddler Sense" has made a good start and is being well attended.

a. Mark has had the building valued. £1.8m

5. Chairman's report.

a. Brian said he went in the centre on Monday afternoon and the alarm was not set. Don said Line Dancing are last to use the build Monday afternoon. Don will be seeing Rachel and will ask if she had any problems.

6. Secretaries report.

a. End of 1st quarter. WW Invoice in post £577 MECAP March paid. Line Dancing Paid, Footy for tots Paid Julianne Ladies Feep Fit Paid. Overseers assembly Paid. Mens Yoga Keep Fit Paid.

b. Thursday Evening CP and Photographic.

c. I require Darren's contact details.

Panto auditions need booking before available dates get booked.

7. Treasurers report.

The treasurer circulated his report. Attached to the minutes.

8. Groups.

a. Bar. NTR

b. Lighting and sound. We have obtained a new mic.

- c. Maintenance. Clearing the gutters the cost will be £100.
- Scouts. John said that the scouts will be taking delivery of the bedding plants on 13th May. This will take up space on the rear car park.
- e. Stage. Danny will make sure the stage is ready for the Burlesque show this weekend. Don will check the dressing rooms and toilets as they complained on the occasion of their last show.
- f. St Johns.
- g. SSCP and YD.
- h. Wardrobe.

9. Safety.

- a. The stairs leading to the cellar are in need of attention. Danny has a quote of £75. This was accepted.

10. Any other business.

- a. We need a new computer in the office. We can get one for £105. This was agreed.
- B. We have to replace the hot water cylinder as it is leaking, the cost will be approximately £1600. We have paid £600 up front.

The chairman thanked all present and closed the meeting at 8.30.

Next meeting Monday 8th May. (*1st May is a Bank Holiday.*)